

YSGOL Y WAUN - NEWSLETTER



FRIDAY 25th October 2019 www.ysgolywaun.co.uk

CRIW CYMRAEG WEEKLY UPDATE!

The Criw Cymraeg Team have bought Dragon Mascots for the Chapel Lane site. Each week a child from each class will be chosen to take the Class Criw Cymraeg Mascot home – the dragons will come in their own Welsh themed bags along with flash cards printed with Welsh words to be practised at home.

MACMILLAN COFFEE AFTEROON

Once again a huge thank you to everybody who supported our Macmillan Coffee Afternoon and cake sale event held last week when the grand sum of £670.00 was raised for this invaluable organisation. Well done!! Thank you all for your fantastic support.

HARVEST SERVICE

Thank you to all of the staff and Foundation Phase pupils who have worked so hard preparing for this morning's wonderful Harvest Service. I'm sure that all of the parents, family members and friends who came to join in our Harvest celebration thoroughly enjoyed the service!! All of the items that have been kindly donated by the families of Ysgol Y Waun will be forwarded to the Oswestry Food Bank enabling them to continue supporting families through difficult times. Diolch yn fawr pawb!!

NURSERY PARENTS

Please ensure that you complete your Reception 2020 applications before the 20th November for your child's full time school place either online by logging onto the www.wrwexham.gov.uk website and following the links for Schools Admissions or by collecting a paper copy from the Contact Centre in Lord Street, Wrexham. Unfortunately the school office can no longer print paper copies from Wrexham's website.

BRITISH LEGION POPPY BOXES

Both sites have received this year's British Legion Poppy Appeal Boxes containing poppies and various Poppy Appeal items available for a donation to this very worthwhile appeal. Our knitting group have also been knitting poppies to sell. All items will be on sale from Monday 4th November. We look forward to your support!

REMINDER

Please could all KS2 pupils bring trainers to school each day to wear for the 'Mile Run'.

NEW SCHOOL DINNER MENU

Your child has been sent home today with the new school menu which will start when we return to school after the half term holiday on Monday, 4th November. Prices remain the same at £2.40 per day.

CHIRK LIBRARY VISIT

It will be the turn of Cherry class to visit Chirk Library on Monday, 4th November. Don't forget to bring along your Library card if you are a member of Chirk Library.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES!

Monday 4th November - School re-opens after the half term holidays

Wednesday 6th November - Reception through to Year 6 Flu Vaccinations

Wednesday 20^{th} November - Tempest Photography for Individual and Family Group photographs - details to follow nearer the time

Thursday 28th November - Friends of Ysgol Y Waun Christmas Fair

Thursday 5th December - Friends of Ysgol Y Waun Film Night

CHRISTMAS CONCERTS

Monday 16th December - 9.30 a.m. Nursery Christmas Concert
Tuesday 17th December - 1 p.m. Foundation Phase (Reception, Years 1 & 2) Christmas Concert
Wednesday 18th December - 1 p.m. Foundation Phase (Reception, Years 1 & 2) Christmas Concert
Wednesday 18th December - 6.30 p.m. K S 2 (Lloyds Lane pupils) Christmas Concert
Thursday 19th December - 1 p.m. K S 2 (Lloyds Lane pupils) Christmas Concert
Thursday 19th December - 6 p.m. Foundation Phase (Reception, Years 1 & 2) Christmas Concert

Friday 20^{th} December – school closes for Christmas Holidays and re-opens on Tuesday 7^{th} January 2020